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Dear parents  

“The compassion of God, his suffering-with-us, gives meaning to our struggles and 

our sufferings.” Pope Francis  

This Sunday’s Gospel is all about Jesus healing the leper. What was Jesus filled with when 

the leper knelt down in front of him? Jesus has compassion for all those who are left out: he 

came to take away fear, loneliness and bullying – to help people feel loved and accepted. We 

can experience Jesus’ compassion through other people and through spending time in  

prayer. 

To be compassionate is to share someone’s suffering - to feel sorrow for their situation and to 

do something about it. Compassion is an attractive quality. Our own example in daily life can 

help our children become more compassionate. 

 

This week the children have been busy leading  

assemblies on Internet Safety. We have talked at 

length about using the internet safely. We talked 

about the age restrictions on some of the Apps such 

as WhatsApp and snapchat.  

 

We talked about being kind to each other and if you can’t say anything nice don’t say  

anything at all.  

Online bullies may: 

send nasty text messages or emails 

say unkind things about people on social networking sites 

try to get others to say unkind and nasty things too 

send unkind photographs to lots of people 

Writing unkind things on the internet can be classed as cyber-bullying an it will be there  

forever. We need to learn to talk to each other, show compassion and walk in each other’s 

shoes.    

We are obliged to report misuse of the internet to the MASH team (social services) to keep 
your child safe. Please monitor your child’s use of the internet carefully.  
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The children have spent time this 

week completing mental health and 

wellbeing activities. They recognise 

that we are all different and unique 

and that their voice matters. 

Congratulations to Year 5 who led a lovely assembly on the theme of Love.  

Well Done Year 5 for speaking so clearly and making us think about our one 

school rule to Love one another as I have loved you. 

Congratulations to Year 6 who led a beautiful Mass on the 

theme of love.  

It was great to celebrate Mass in school and to see the  

children lead on so many elements. 

Congratulations to Nursery who had a lovely inspire  
workshop on Baptism. Well Done for great team work.  

Thank you to everyone who  
supported our Chocolate Bingo 

night. It was a great success. 
Thank you to Mr Gormley for being 
our bingo caller and to all the staff 
and PTA members for their help- it 

made the night go so well. 

We will be holding our first Pop Up Bookshop on Thursday 29th February. 

This is being organised by Independent Bookseller Kenilworth Books. 

They will bring into school a specially curated  

selection of quality children’s books for our 

pupils and families to purchase. Our school 

will get back 10% on every sale enabling us to 

buy new books for the library. You will be 

able to pay for purchases either by cash, card 

or ApplePay. 





SJV Owls Club 

SJV Owls Club which provides before and after school care for the children of St 
John Vianney School.  The charges for Owls Club are as follows: 

Morning session - 7.30 to 8.30 a.m. - £5.00 (includes a light breakfast) 

Afternoon session - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. - £5.00 (includes a snack) 

Late afternoon session - 3.15 to 5.30 p.m. - £7.50 (includes a snack) 

If you are interested in your child attending Owls Club and would like more  
information please email owls@sjv.coventry.sch.uk or phone the school office. 

 

SJV Owls Activity Club 

Owls Club are now also offering after school sessions as follows: 

Maximum number in the group 30. Activities are open to all children in school from 

Nursery to Year 6 

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Lego Club – play with Lego and use Lego interactive 

with the school computers 

Tuesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. - Computer Club - Bee-bots, computers and tablets 

Wednesday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. – Art Club 

Thursday 3:15 - 4:15 p.m. -  Games night - Bingo, cards, dominoes, board games 

Friday 3.15 - 4:15 p.m. - Homework club- reading and support with homework 

Sessions will be charged at £5.00 per session payable via Arbor. 

When dropping off or collecting from Owls Club, please phone the 

school telephone - 02476 464088 - and press option 3. 

To keep your child safe when collecting, please make sure  

you stand at the school gate so the staff can clearly see you. 

Please do not wait in cars. 

Free School Meals 
If you think that you may qualify for free school meals, even if your child is in KS1 or 
does not want to receive school meals, please take the time to apply as the school will 
receive additional funding if you qualify.  

Please apply at: Free School Meals – Coventry City Council  

Late Collection 

If you are more than 10 minutes late collecting your child at the end of the school day, they will be put 

into Owls Club and you will be invoiced for the session. 

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals/2




Dates may be subject to change – please check your emails regularly 

 

Monday, 19th February 

Teacher Training Day - children do not attend 

 

Tuesday, 20th February 

Creative Flair Music - Reception Class - Lunch 

Recorder Club - KS2 - 3.15 to 4.00 p.m.  

Boys Football Squad training - Years 5 & 6 - 3.15-4.15 p.m  

Children return to school 

Year 3 First Holy Communion Meeting in Church - 6.00-7.15 p.m - Parents only 

 

Wednesday, 21st February 

Mini-Tennis - Year 3/4 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

Guitar Tuition 

Dance - Year 1/2 - 3.15 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. 

Girls Football Squad Training - Years 5 & 6 - 3.15-4.15 p.m. 

Swimming Gala 

 

Thursday, 22nd February 

Mini-Tennis - Year 5 & 6 - 7.45 to 8.30 a.m. 

Piano Tuition  

Creative Flair Dance - Year 3 & 4 - 12.00 to 12.30 p.m. 

Creative Flair Dance - Year 1 & 2 - 12.30 to 1.00 p.m.  

Netball Squad  - Years 5 & 6 - 3.15 to 4.15 p.m. 

 

Friday, 23rd February 

Boys Football Match - away v Our Lady 

 

  

 

 

Don’t forget to follow us @sjohnvianney and 
you can  also see our twitter feed on our 
website.   
Please follow us on our Twitter ac-
count:  SJV@sjohnvianney 
For Owls Club follow - @OwlsClubSJV 

Future Dates  
Monday 26th February    - Reading Workshop 6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday 28th February   - Year 6 Confirmation Parents Meeting 6.00 p.m. 
Wednesday 28th February   - Theatre Visit in School - Nursery, Reception, Year 1 & 2 
Thursday 29th February   - Boys Football Match home v Christ the King 
Thursday 29th February   - Book Fair in School  
Monday 4th March    - Parents Evening (Not Nursery) 
Tuesday 5th March    - Parent Evening including Nursery 
Wednesday 6th March    - Netball Match away v Corpus Christi 
Thursday 7th March    - Year 2 Assembly - World Book Day 
Thursday 7th March    - Boys Football Match away v St Mary & St Benedict 
Friday 8th March     - Year 4 Assembly - Mothers’ Day 

Facebook - SJV PTA have a  

Facebook page.  If you would like to have access 

and be added to the page, simply search ‘Sjv pta’ 

and submit your 

 request, one of the   current members will see 

your request and add you accordingly.  


